CITY OF JACKSONVILLE
Reporting Policy

SUBJECT:

REFERENCE:

PURPOSE:

POLICY:

PROCEDURE:

City Officials Reporting of Matters to the Office of Inspector General.

The Office of the Inspector General, City of Jacksonville, Section 1.203,
Part 3, Chapter 602 of the City of Jacksonville Code.

The Office of Inspector General (OIG) has the responsibility for
investigating possible instances of fraud. waste, mismanagement,
misconduct and other abuses by a City official, employee, contractor or
any other parties doing business or that have a financial relationship with
the City. This directive establishes a policy and procedure for reporting

such matters to the OIG.

City Employees shall report any fraud. theft, bribery, contract
mismanagement (misuse or loss exceeding $5,000), or other violations of
law, which appear to fall under the jurisdiction of the OIG on matters
related to City business in accordance with the procedure established

herein.

A. Method of Reporting to the OIG: An employee, who becomes aware
of a matter that may be within the responsibility of the OIG, shall

promptly report their concerns/information in any of the following ways:

1. Email to: InspectorGeneral@coj.net; or

. Fax to: (904) 630-8003
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3. On line at www.coj.com/OIG ; or

4. U.S. Mail to the Office of Inspector General at P.O. Box 43586
Jacksonville, FL 32203; or

5. OIG Office at (904) 630-8000.



B. Whistle-blower Allegations: In accordance with this Code and the
Florida Whistle-blower Act, if an employee reports any of the following
directly and in writing to the Inspector General, he or she may be granted

“whistle-blower” protection by the Inspector General:

1. Any violation or suspected violation of any federal, state, or local law,
rule, or regulation committed by an employee or agent of an agency or
independent contractor which creates and presents a substantial and

specific danger to the public’s health, safety, or welfare.

2. Any act or suspected act of gross mismanagement, malfeasance,
misfeasance, gross waste of public funds, suspected or actual Medicaid
fraud or abuse, or gross neglect of duty committed by an employee or

agent of an agency or independent contractor.

Employees should note that reporting a matter to the Inspector
General pursuant to the Whistle-blower Act does not guarantee the
employee “whistle-blower” protection under the Act. That is a
determination which will only be made by the Inspector General after

evaluation of the complaint.

C. Staff Cooperation: All officials and employees are expected to fully
cooperate with the OIG in the exercise of the OIG’s functions, authority
and powers. Such cooperation shall include, but not limited to, providing

statements, documents, records, and other information.

This policy shall not prohibit or excuse an employee from making other required reports

regarding any matter in accordance with any other applicable requirement or laws.
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